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Sweet Home Emergency Ministries

1115 Long St

Sweet Home, OR  97386

 

 

May 2, 2012

 

Dear Friends of SHEM,

 

It had been my intention to send out a monthly newsletter to keep you informed of activities associated with SHEM. Unfortunately, time has a way of getting away from me. The older I get the faster time seems to fly. My excuse is that we have been busy.

 

We have been preparing grant applications. Cindy requested funding for two benches for outside seating for clients and a bike rack. I prepared two applications for funding for SHEM programs. Currently, I am working on an application for assistance in replacing SHEM’s roof. When the roof was checked last spring, it was expected to last a few more years. The snow this winter decreased life expectancy of the roof and there are substantial signs of leaks on the ceiling tiles.

 

SHEM has been distributing over 300 food boxes a month and we are seeing an increasing number of new clients each day. On Saturday April 28th alone, 49 food boxes were filled. On shipment Fridays, it is not at all unusual to receive 5 tons of food. A typical month often has more than 20,000 pounds of food going out the door to feed hungry families in the Sweet Home area. Manna, our hot meal program, has been steadily growing, serving over 1000 meals per month. 

 

Manna volunteers have initiated a series of after dinner conversations with members of the dining community. Diners have shared their positive experiences at dinner including that “Manna is a place for lonely people to have fellowship with others.” If you would like to participate in these conversations please contact Cassie Fessler at 541-409-9885.

 

SHEM is still seeking volunteers to learn the office manager’s duties (bookkeeping, clerical duties, grant writing). Manna would love to have additional volunteers who enjoy being with young people and who would serve as positive role models.

 

Additionally, SHEM will need a few good men (and women) to help with receiving, sorting, and shelving the food collected during the letter carriers’ food drive on Saturday, May 12th. Most of the activity will take place between 2:00 and 4:00 pm, but the donations start arriving around noon.

 

SHEM was invited to partner with the Youth Advisory Council for the 4th Annual Dam Run. This 5K Fun Run and Walk across Foster Dam will be held on June 16, 2012 and will benefit SHEM and the SH Library Stained Glass Window Project. If you would like to consider helping out as a volunteer race course marshal for a couple hours, please contact us at 541‑367‑6504.

 

Well, that pretty much brings you all up to speed on what has been happening here at SHEM. We thank you so much for your faithfulness, prayers, and donations. We wouldn’t be here to help others if it weren’t for you.

 

Peggy Blair and Cindy Rice

